
 
 

  

        Agenda Item No 5 
 
Gornal /Upper Gornal and Woodsetton Community Forum – 3 September                
2013 
 
Report of the Lead Officer 
 
Community Forum Funding 
 
Purpose of Report 
 
1. To consider applications received for Community Forum Funding. 

 
Background 
 
2. The nine Community Forums are responsible for allocating expenditure from 

the delegated Community Forum Funding budget.  The guidelines against 
which allocations from the delegated budget should be considered are set out 
in Appendix 1.  These are corporate guidelines only and it is ultimately for 
each Community Forum to decide on individual applications. 

 
3. Copies of the applications referred to in this report have been e-mailed to 

Members prior to the meeting 
 
Applications for Consideration at this Meeting 
 
4. Friends of Sycamore Adventure – Gornal Ward 
 
 An application has been received from the Friends of Sycamore Adventure to 

organise a Fun Day at Sycamore Adventure Centre.  The total cost of the fun 
day is £905 and the grant requested is £525  to be used to hire in 
entertainment and attractions for the day. 

 
 The Friends Group will be working with other voluntary organisations in the 

community to organise and promote the event. 
 
 I recommend that Members consider whether a grant should be approved. 
 
5. Fast + Aid – Gornal Ward/Upper Gornal and Woodsetton Ward 
 
 Fast + Aid is a registered charity based in Aldridge that provides a voluntary 

team supporting the West Midlands Ambulance Service to respond to 999 
emergency calls. 

 
 An application has been made by Fast + Aid to both wards requesting a grant 

from each to fund the purchase of a second support vehicle to be used in the 
Dudley area to enable faster responses to 999 emergency calls from the 
ambulance service.  Currently the Community First Responders have to travel 

 



 
 

to Aldridge to collect the response vehicle which can delay the response and 
purchase of a second vehicle, which would be kept in the Dudley area, would 
clearly lead to quicker response times. 

 
 The cost of the vehicle is £10,000 and Fast + Aid have requested grant aid of 

£5,000 from both wards to cover the total cost. 
 
 Given that the vehicle is to be located in the ‘Dudley Area’ I have asked the 

Lead Officers from the other Community Forums as to whether they have 
received an application from Fast + Aid.  At the point of completing this report 
no such applications have been received. 

 
 I recommend, that Members consider whether a grant should be approved.  
 
Finance 
 
6. The total sum currently available to spend in each ward is:- 
 
 Ward     Amount 
            £. 
       
 Gornal    14,486.14 
 
 Upper Gornal and Woodsetton 46,188.12 
 
7. This amount includes unspent balances from the resources allocated to the 

former Area Committees. 
 
Law 
 
8. The Localism Act 2011 gives the Council a power of general competence to 

act in the interests of the community. 
 
9. Section 111 of the Local Government Act 1972 enables the Council to do 

anything that is calculated to facilitate, or is conducive to or incidental to, the 
discharge of its statutory functions. 

 
Equality Impact 
 
10. This report complies with the Council’s policies on equality and diversity.  

Some of the applications include facilities, which are available to children and 
young people. 

 
 
 
 
Recommendation 
 

 



 
 

11. That the Forum considers the applications referred to in the report and make 
recommendations to the Director of Corporate Resources on each individual 
application. 

 

 
 
 
………………………………………. 
Duncan Lowndes 
Assistant Director Culture and Leisure 
 
Contact Officer: Duncan Lowndes,  
   Assistance Director Culture & Leisure 
   duncan.lowndes@dudley.gov.uk
 
     
 
List of Background Papers 
 
 
� The application forms on which this report is based have been emailed to 

Members prior to the meeting, but contain exempt information under the terms 
of part 1 of Schedule 12A to the Local Government act 1972. 

 
� Appendix 1 – Corporate Guidelines for considering funding applications. 
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